Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, September 24, 2019
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
September 24, 2019 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andre Sorrentino, Vice Chairman Thomas Brown, Commissioners Thomas Collins and Michael Plant.  Comm. Erickson was excused.  District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright was also in attendance.
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7pm.
· Request the Board approve the September Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the September Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Received a letter from the Hose Co. in reference to Henry Gerdes.  The Hose Co. is inviting the Board of Fire Commissioners to a birthday celebration celebrating Henry turning 100 years old at their company meeting on October 21st and a dinner celebration for his 80 years of service at the Department meeting on December 18th.  

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $150 for the purchase of two (2)  proclamations for Henry Gerdes for his 80 years of service to the department and Jo-Ann Raia, Town Clerk for her dedicated service to the Huntington community.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure to purchase (2) two proclamations for Henry Gerdes and Jo-Ann Raia .  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the additional funds of $1,000 toward the purchase of a plasma cutting table that was previously approved under Resolution # 2012-28.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the additional funds of $1,000 for the purchase of a plasma cutting table.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $495 to BK Engineering to replace fire suppression system tank brackets at the fuel pumps.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $495 to BK Engineering.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $885 to Henrich for diesel fuel polishing and testing for generator fuel tank.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $885 to Henrich.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall on the following dates to host the Suffolk County Fire Academy Course Incident Safety Officer class on 11/6, 11/13, 11/19 & 12/3.  The County has waived the fee and is providing this class for free.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on 11/6, 11/13, 11/19 & 12/3.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall on the following dates to host the Suffolk County Fire Academy Class – Intro to Fire Officer on 10/15, 10/29 & 11/12.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on 10/15, 10/29 & 11/12.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the Annex training facility on Sunday, October 6th from 9am – noon by the Cold Spring Harbor Fire Department for department training.  Certificate of insurance will be provided to the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the Annex for training by the Cold Spring Harbor Fire Department on October 6th.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· The Board of Fire Commissioners and Chiefs will be attending the Town Board Meeting on Wednesday, October 16th to present Town Clerk Jo-Ann Raia with a gift and proclamation for all of her dedicated service to the Huntington community.  
After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.







Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


